Kure Beach Parks and Recreation Advisory Board

Attendance: Chairperson Ken Withrow, Nikki Keely, Paula Withrow, Michael Jones, Sara Smith, Sandy Capace

- Meeting called to order by Ken at 1600
- Minutes from August 18, 2015 reviewed and approved by Sara, seconded by Paula and agreed by all else.
- Ocean Front Park programs-
- Island Day September 27, 2015 will be held rain or shine barring any dangerous weather.
 Nikki shared Island Day information and handouts which included scheduled activities and volunteer list.
- Boogle in The Park Nikki handed out the Evaluation Band Forms with data collected by Alan.
 Will request Alan to attend next meeting to review his findings. Approximately 90 bands have shown interest.
- Jazz Funeral October 9, 2015 will be a New Orleans Theme. Costume are encouraged.
- Holiday Market scheduled for the Saturday before Thanksgiving and for the Saturday after Thanksgiving November 2015.
- Special Olympics Polar Plungs requested to bring the event back to Kure beach again this
 year. Plans are tentative at this time.
- **Trips** The Christmas Wonderland Show in Mrytle Beach is scheduled for December 3, 2015 Tickets are available at Town Hall. Cost per person is \$46.00.
- Classes Hospice 101 talk on Wednesday October 14, 2015 @ 1830.
- Disk Goff Tournament Scheduled for November 7, 2015. T- Time is @ 0900. Sweet water
 Brewing Sponsoring part of the activity and will be giving cash, gift prizes and 6 pack give aways
 (not to be used at time of tournament). Approximately 50 people have signed up to participate
 and spectators are welcome.

- a KB resident has made and donated tastefully decorated signs to number the holes at Disk Golf Park. This resident is also donating a sitting bench for the Disk Golf Park.
- Community Center closet clutter has been cleaned. Art shelf design is still engoing. Hospice 101 talk Oct 14, 2015 @ 1830.
- Member comments Sara mentioned kudos to Nikki for all her efforts arranging The free libraries community center marquis.
- Paula mentioned CPR classes. Nikki stated CPR classes will be held sometime in the near future. No date as yet.
- Ken and Sara brought up the topic of the Community center committee joining The Parks and Rec committee. No definitive answer at this time secondary to no discussion of this from CC committee as yet.
- Michael mentioned the Golf Disk Park is being used frequently and has been a successful activity so far.
- Michael mentioned a KB resident has made and donated tastefully decorated signs to number the holes at Disk Golf Park. This resident is also donating a sitting bench for the Disk Golf Park.
- Sandy mentioned she's too busy writing down everyone's comments and ideas to have any
 other input.
- Next meeting planned to be held October 27, 2015 at 1600
- Meeting adjourned @ 1635